
        

Over 115 students were formally recognized this semester with positive referrals for exemplifying 
great character.  Congratulations to Brigette Simental, Michael Spikerman, and Alejandra Hernandez                                              
for having their names drawn during the positive referral raffle. These great students are proud 
recipients of new Chromebooks.  Thank you, Wolves! 

Thirty-five graduating Wolves have signed letters of intent to participate in college athletics next 
year.  Congratulations to the following student athletes for signing last week: 

Jacob Slate       Track and Field           Concordia University (Portland) 

Gabrielle Enns         Cross Country & Track and Field           MIT 

Tiana Poirier-Shelton Track and Field           University of Arizona 

Anaya Bailey Track and Field           University of Arizona 

Sieara Kling Swim           California State University East Bay 

Elizabeth Sheldon Volleyball           Central College 

Isabel Camacho Tennis           Mesa Community College 

Imani Hamilton Basketball           Scottsdale Community College 



Savannah Anderson Basketball           University of Western New Mexico 

Taliyah Bosley Basketball           Scottsdale Community College 

Sam Helms-Galbraith Baseball           Lewis and Clark College 

Brady Lamb Baseball           Southern Virginia 

Jordan Gonzalez Baseball           Lewis and Clark College 
 

Kira Willis Cheer           Boise State 

 

 Wednesday, May 31st : 2017 Graduation @ 8:00pm on Austin Field 

 

CHS Choirs performed last week in front of a packed CCA.  What a show! After each of the seven 
choirs sang a couple of songs, all choirs, including alumni from 2010 and later, moved the audience 
with Greg Gilpin’s “Why We Sing.”   



 
The CHS Senior Showcase was directed by Ashby Gentry, Tiffany Noelle Ivy, and Liam Thibeault 
(pictured below) and demonstrated the dramatic talents of APAC students. Each of the senior 
directors chose a one act to direct.  They held auditions within APAC, cast together so that everyone 
got a part, worked with a Technical Director from Stagecraft for set, costume, and prop design, and 
prepared their "company" for the performance last Thursday night.  Outstanding work, Wolves!           

    

J2 Media is up to win the People's Telly Award for the promo they did for the Chandler Wolves 
football team.  We need CHS fans to rate the video 5 stars! Voting can be done online. 
 
Please rate the video, create an account, and confirm it through an email sent by the People's Telly. 
Let’s win this! 

https://peoples.tellyawards.com/PublicVoting#/2017/non-broadcast-productions/peoples-telly/peoples-telly-non-broadcast-production/chandler-high-school-pre-game-football-promo


 

This is what hosting an exchange student is all about. Opening your heart and your home and 
making a wish of experiencing life in America come true. Northwest Student Exchange is looking for 
families to host students for next school year. Hosting is an enriching experience, and most 



exchange students and families create lifelong friendships. For more information please feel free to 
contact Jeanette Carroll at jeanette.carroll@gmail.com or 480-310-9522. 

SENIOR EXAMS:  Thursday, May 25th and Friday, May 26th; students will attend 1-3-5 on Thursday 
and 2-4-6 on Friday.  

FRESHMEN, SOPHOMORES AND JUNIORS: Thursday, May 25th and Friday, May 26th are review 
days; students will attend 1-3-5 on Thursday and 2-4-6 on Friday.    

EXAMS:                                                                                                                                                                              
Tuesday, May 30, 2017                                     Times                           Wednesday, May 31, 2017 

0 hour                                                             6:30 – 7:20                               0 hour                                                       
1st hour                                                           7:25 – 8:52                               2nd hour                                                        
3rd hour                                                           9:02 – 10:29                             4th hour                                                            
5th hour                                                         10:38 – 12:05                             6th hour                                                      

 0 hour teachers will test on Wednesday; students must be in class both days. 

 

Graduation is right around the corner!  Check out the senior webpage for more information. 

Scheduled to take place during night hours (9:00pm to 5:00am) on Tuesday and Wednesday night 
(May 30th and 31st), the Alma School/Chandler Boulevard intersection will be CLOSED to traffic. 
Vehicles may travel up to the intersection to access businesses and residences but will be not be 
permitted through the intersection. 

All student medication must be picked up by a parent by 5/31.  All medications not picked up will be 
destroyed.                                                                                                                                                         
          Health Condition paperwork for the 2017-18 school year was mailed home.  If you did not 
receive yours, or you have any questions – please see the Health Office.  All paperwork is also 
available on the district website under Health Services. 

http://www.cusd80.com/domain/1121
http://cusd80.com/Domain/30


Students will pick up their 2017-18 schedule during WOLF Days. All students should come prepared to 
pay class fees, prior year debts, lost textbooks (by cash, check, or Visa, MasterCard, and Discover), create 
a cafeteria account, acquire parking passes, make any necessary schedule corrections, and complete ID 
photos.  WOLF Days schedule is as follows:                                                                                             

                                                                                         Last Name     Last Name 

                   A-L                       M-Z   

Seniors  Wednesday July 12, 2017       8:00-11:00 a.m.              12:00-3:00 p.m. 

Juniors  Thursday July 13, 2017       8:00-11:00 a.m.              12:00-3:00 p.m. 

Sophomores              Friday    July 14, 2017       8:00-11:00 a.m.              12:00-3:00 p.m. 

Freshmen   Monday July 17, 2017       11:30 a.m.-2:00 p.m.   3:00-6:00 p.m. 

 Please allow 1-2 hours out of your day to complete the check-in process; we appreciate your patience.  All 
students should report to the Cafeteria. You are urged to attend on the days specified; parking is available in 
the student drop off lot.  This is located off of California St. north of Chandler Blvd.  There is a signal light at 
California and Chandler Blvd. 

The first day of school is Monday, July 24th.

 


